
Head Girl and Boy
We are delighted to announce that the staff
and pupils have voted for their Head Boy and
Head Girl for this academic year.
Huge congratulations to all of the Year 6
pupils who stood up and presented to the
school - it’s not easy to stand up at the front!
We are so proud to say that Jess Boote and
Caleb Simcock are now Head Girl and Boy, with
deputies being Maddie Willan and George
Evans. 
We are exited to hear their vision for the
year ahead, and work together with them to
make this a fantastic year at St Oswalds!

And Finally .......
Many thanks for your patience and understanding
as we’ve worked through some recent challenges
with School Money, School Spider, and the other
online platforms we use to stay connected with you.
Over the summer, we moved to a new central
system called Compass, which unfortunately caused
a few hiccups as the systems weren’t
communicating properly. The good news is that
everything is now up and running as it should be,
and we’re hopeful that things will run smoothly
from next week onwards. Thank you again for your
continued support!
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GENEROSITY
This half term, we are focusing on the
Christian value of generosity - giving to

others with a kind and open heart. We’ve
been exploring what it means to be generous

not just with things, but with our time, words,
and actions. In class worship, we looked at
the story of the Widow’s Offering (Mark

12:41–44), where a woman gave just two small
coins, but Jesus said she had given more than

anyone else because she gave with love and
trust in God. This reminds us that generosity
isn’t about how much we give, but the heart

with which we give it.

Sports Events for Autumn Term
We’re delighted to be continuing our work with the

Crewe and Nantwich Schools Sports Partnership this
year. As part of this, we’ve added a number of exciting
sports competitions and activities to the autumn term
calendar. These events are listed in the diary dates

shared via Class Dojo, so please do take a look.
To help keep things organised, Mrs Jordan will be
adding each event to the relevant year groups via

School Spider around 10 days before the event takes
place. Please make sure to sign up when the notification

comes through.
Thank you for your continued support with these events
—the children gain so much from them, enjoying both
the chance to compete and the opportunity to try new
sports. We’ve also arranged some extra preparation
sessions, and more information about these will be

shared via Dojo closer to the time.

Sports Events for Autumn

Parent Council
Today we have sent out a letter to let you know we
are starting a parent council. 
We are really keen to continue to work with
parents to ensure pupils, families and school all
have a shared understanding and focus to achieve
the best outcomes for all.
If you are interested in joining the Parent Council,
please let a class teacher or Mrs McDonough know.
We aim to start this before half term, and
meetings should last no longer than an hour
(hopefully!)


